

The voice of our community

September 22, 2010

Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors 105 E. Anapamu Street

Santa Barbara, CA 93101

Extension of the Montecito Growth Management Ordinance, Board of Re:

Supervisors Hearing of October 5, 2010

Dear Chair Wolf and Supervisors:

The Montecito Association urges you to extend the Montecito Growth Management Ordinance through 2030. The Association has actively encouraged the County to pursue the extension of the ordinance and we are pleased that the project has moved quickly to the point of decision.

The MGMO has been an effective tool in pacing development with the availability of services and resources and will be important in the future when the economy has recovered. The draft environmental document has demonstrated that the future holds increased traffic congestion and potential water supply shortages. Fire protection response times and sewage collection facilities are inadequate in some parts of the community to meet current and future demand. Pacing of development with an extended MGMO will ensure that resources and services are not over-taxed in future years.

As you consider the environmental document for the project, please note that the identified impacts result from build-out of the Montecito Community Plan and regional growth. None of the identified impacts are a result of the MGMO which serves only to pace development that is already allowed or anticipated in the Community Plan and zoning ordinance.

Please extend the Montecito Growth Management Ordinance to 2030, as currently proposed to include provisions excluding rollover of allocations from year to year. Excluding rollover from year to year would be consistent with past administrative practice and would help minimize cumulative construction impacts on the community by helping to even out the pace of development over the life of the ordinance.

ପ୍ରକ୍ରୟ ପର୍ବିଧାନ । ମୁଣ୍ଡ କାଳି ପ୍ରକ୍ରୟ ଅଟେ ଅଧିକ ଅଟେ । ଏହେ ଅଟେ ପ୍ରକ୍ରୟ ଅନିକ୍ରୟ ଅଟେ ପ୍ରକ୍ରୟ ପ୍ରକ୍ରୟ ଅନ୍ତର ଅନ୍ତର ଅ

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Sincerely,

Richard Nordlund, President

## 2010 Officers:

Richard Nordlund President William Palladini 1st Vice President Elisa Atwill 2<sup>nd</sup> Vice President

Monica Brock Petersen Secretary Gene Sinser

## **Directors:**

Treasurer

Evan Aptaker Elisa Atwill Darlene Bierig Tom Bollay J.W. Colin Michael Cook Mindy Denson David Kent Richard Nordlund William Palladini Monica Brock Petersen Tom Schleck Robertson Short Gene Sinser Peter van Duinwyk Jean von Wittenburg Louis Weider

## **Honorary Directors**:

Ralph Baxter Sally Kinsell Robert V. Meghreblian Naomi Schwartz Richard Thielscher Joan Wells

## **Executive Director:**

Victoria Greene

Office Coordinator:

Carol Celic

Office:

1469 E. Valley Road Santa Barbara, CA 93108

P.O. Box 5278 Santa Barbara, CA 93150 Tel: (805) 969-2026 Fax (805) 969-4043

info@montecitoassociation.org www.montecitoassociation.org





